





Force Soccer Club
Post Office Box 411
Plainwell, Michigan 49080
forcesoccermi@gmail.com
<http://forcesoccer.net>

AGENDA

January 27, 2022 – 7:30 PM (held through Zoom due to COVID-19 - link listed on 2nd page)

- Call to Order
 - Present: [Susie](#), [Tori](#), [Sarah](#), [Travis](#), [Tara](#), [Rene](#), [Leslie](#)
 - Absent: [Stephanie](#), [Jena](#), [Teresa](#)
- Approval of Minutes/Summary: [Sarah Hodapp](#)
 -  November 17, 2021: Force Board Agenda
- Agenda Amendments:
- Public Comments/Introduction of Guests: [Brent Milheim](#)
- Board Member Reports
 - League Representative and Registrar, Sarah Hodapp -
 - i. Update - [Teams are organized & ready to start in the Spring. Two boys HS teams for the Spring.](#)
 - Uniform Coordinator, Tara Drewyor -
 - i. Update on new uniforms - [On track with new contact at Gazelle. Shorts are not available and YM sizing for shirts are limited inventory. Adidas Direct Contact number in our possession now. Unable to order backpacks at this time. Soccer.com has options available for new players.](#)
 - Marketing Director, Jena Nooney
 - i.  [FSC_content calendar_2022](#)
 - ii. Update - N/A
 - Secretary, Tori Taggett -
 - i. Did Paul at Home Depot get a thank you note for the discount he gave for shed roof materials? [Yes, Keith dropped it off.](#) Did we send a thank you to Brent?
 - Field and Maintenance Coordinator, Rene Vega -
 - i. Shed - Brent Milheim put the new roof on and still plans to replace the door - once it's done, let's thank him publicly (on Facebook) and send a thank you note.
 - ii. Rene - reaching out to get new bids for lawn care? [Need to know exactly what we want done in order to get bids. Do we want everything done \(mowing & trimming\) weekly at both locations? And do we want to start in July \(need to find out when coaches will start in the summer\).](#)
 - iii. Denny Schultz will fill potholes in March. [Susie has reminder set to contact him in March.](#)
 - iv. Trash will start up again March 22nd.
 - v. Port-a-potties - different company or the same? Charge a little more next year to have handicap accessible units? [Leslie called Best Way and Plummers for estimates for 2022](#)

- Plumbers Costs: \$99 per month (owner said their rate is \$125 but is giving us a discount because of our continued business and that they have some new units this year that they could get us). \$175 per month for handicap
 - Best Way Costs: \$140 per month plus \$25 delivery fee of each unit; \$175 per month for handicap
 - Current budget amount is \$2500 for bathrooms (we use them 9/12 months)
 - Will call to get handicap for Force Fields for the Spring season.
- vi. Spring field use - PMS and OMS teams using Field 1? [Need to work on moving to a new location \(Memorial Park, HS fields\)](#)
- Treasurer, Leslie Todd
- i. Update on:
- Current Bank Balance = \$92,489.80
 - Current Outstanding = \$1,185.00
 - Proposed Projected EOY Balance = \$43,072.95
 - Proposed Net Income(Loss) EOY = (\$15,349.10) net loss for the year if we spend all that was budgeted and (this loss is included in the EOY balance)
 - Budget Link - [x Budget FSC 1-26-22.xlsx](#)
 - Once we have updated 2022 expense estimates we will need to review what our club player costs should be for the next season.
 - Message AYSO about AED for 8th Street - [Message sent 1/26/22 to see if they requested one.](#)
- Vice-President, Stephanie Vos
- i. Update on Canton - [Awaiting hotel response on how many rooms left. 10 teams are registered. Possibly switch to another tournament next year?](#)
- President, Susie Schierbeek
- Committee Reports
- i. Scholarships - [no new requests](#)
- ii. By-laws - finalize in February or March but have to give members notice of proposed changes and time/date of discussions
- iii. Planning calendar - Leslie is going to use this format like Jena's content calendar for creating a calendar of things to do for the whole club.
- iv. Code of Conduct - meet with the committee in Feb. or March to get ideas on promoting.
- v. Capital Projects - [link to ideas](#) (last month, "What are we raising money for? Build a plan") [x Force 2020 Capital Improvement Priority List.xlsx](#)
- vi. Fundraising -
- Susie has had a few conversations with Rachel Worgess (mom of Ellie on Jason's team) about fundraising ideas.
 - a. \$45,000 for fixing the parking lot (could be more now).
 - i. We have \$20,000 allotted.
 - ii. We hope to raise about \$15,000 through raffle tickets.
 - iii. That leaves \$10,000 to raise, for now (could be more now).
 1. That amount could be raised if 300 people paid \$33 more in fees. [Raise the cost of Premier? We have the lowest cost in the area.](#)

- Coaching Coordinator – Teresa Rungaitis
 - i. Update - Creating a survey to coaches to see what kind of training and/or collaborating they want to do in Feb/March and even on from there.
- Academy Coordinator - Travis Taylor
 - i. Update - [Schedule for the spring is out for the jamboree. Practice schedule is also confirmed.](#)
- Unfinished/Continuing Business
 - i. AED - look to order a battery and pads in early March.
 - ii. Coaches' Trainings - how much money do we have left in the budget to support?
[We have \\$1,500 left for training this year, the budget was \\$4000. We had 2 coaches get their D License, 1 get a Sports Performance Diploma and 4 others get 7v7 and or 11v11 training.](#)
 - CPR training is \$60 per person (Travis) - we would create this opportunity
 - February 20th - Tom Turner at Livonia Athletic District
 - Grassroots licenses March 20th at K-College
 - D License - Blended Format - March 13th - June 26th - on-line and at K-College
- New Business -
 - i. U9 Boys's White Team coach(es). [Jena & a few parents from the team are going to coach this spring](#)
 - ii. Winter Training with Dave Nobel - [Encourage coaches to bring their teams out.](#)
- Adjournment -

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89669755210>